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ASH TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES

August 15, 2017
7:00 p.m.

The Ash Township Planning Commission meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Chairman Smith. 

Members present: Eric Smith, Sid Stumpmier, Darrell Mossburg, Don Kecskes, 
Robin Carmack, Jan Langton, Bob Lowry and Jim Booth. 
Absent members: Eric Blaz.    
Others present: Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Adam Young – Township Planner, and 4 citizens.
Motion #456 Meeting Minutes Approval.

Motion by Booth supported by Stumpmier to approve the Ash Township Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of July 18, 2017 as presented.     Voice vote taken.       Motion carried.
Motion #457 Agenda Approval.

Motion by Booth supported by Stumpmier to approve the agenda as presented. 

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.
Old Business is moved to after New Business at the Chairman’s direction. 
New Business
A. A Public Hearing for Parcel #5801-034-007-00, 5.84 acres of vacant land on the corner of Labo and Telegraph Roads in Carleton, MI 48117, owned by The Monroe County Road Commission who is requesting a rezoning from FS – Freeway Service to I-1, Light Industrial for a Northeast District Salt Storage Facility.  

Motion # 458 To Open Public Hearing.
Motion by Kecskes supported by Mossburg to open the Public Hearing for 
Parcel #5801-034-007-00 and the requested rezoning.    Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 
Planner Young was asked to review the rezoning request for the commission by Chairman Smith. In his August 10, 2017, letter to the Planning Commission, the planner gave a brief history of the property including existing land use for the property and that of the immediate vicinity. He reviewed the established zoning pattern for the site and proprieties in the area and gave his opinion on how the rezoning request would affect the area. It was noted that the Township’s Master Plan had the parcel in question, along with the much of immediate area surrounding the parcel, designated as a mix of commercial, freeway service and specialized commercial. In consideration of the existing land use patterns, proposed zoning, future land use recommendations, and sound planning principles, the planner’s offered a recommendation that was somewhat inconclusive in that the I-1 district is incompatible with the Master Plan and established zoning patterns. He did note that given the Master Plan’s desire to support efficient public services and the proposed use is compatible with some of the established land uses in the area and that he would support the proposed use by the Road Commission. He encouraged the Township to explore with the applicant the possibility of changing the request to a “conditional rezoning” that might limit the uses on the property.

The applicant, the Monroe County Road Commission, was present and represented by Randy Peirce, Manager Director of the MCRC. He offered to limit the use to Monroe County Road Commission public works garages and all other road commission buildings and uses including outdoor storage. The commission and planner considered this to be a sufficient condition to allow the rezoning to move forward as a less intensive use then a full rezoning to I-1 and all the uses permitted in that district.  Manager Vaslo noted that the Public Hearing was noticed in the newspaper and the properties within 300 ft of the parcel in question were mailed notice. The Township did not receive any written comments for or against the proposed rezoning. The commission members had several additional questions and after a brief discussion, and hearing no other comments, the following motions were offered: 
Motion #459 To Close Public Hearing.

Motion by Kecskes supported by Carmack to close the Public Hearing for 
Parcel # 5801-034-007-00 and the requested rezoning.    Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

Motion #460 To Recommend. 

Motion by Carmack supported by Smith to recommend to the Township Board the approval of a conditional rezoning for Parcel # 5801-034-007-00 from FS to I-1 with the following condition: That the property would be limited to Monroe County Road Commission public works garages and other Monroe County Road Commission buildings and uses including outdoor storage. This condition would run with the land in perpetuity.            
Roll Call: 8 - Yes, 0 – No            Motion carried.

Old Business

A. Draft By-Laws for the Planning Commission. 

The Commission Members, Planner Young, and Manager Vaslo discussed the draft version of Bylaws for which the Planning Commission would operate under. The by-laws were prepared by Attorney Godfroy and incorporated Planner Young’s comments regarding Public Comment. After the discussion ended, the following motion was offered:  
Motion #461 To Approve.

Motion by Booth supported by Stumpmier to adopt the By-laws as presented.

Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

With no other business in front of the commission the following motion was offered:

Motion #462 Meeting Adjourn.  
Motion by Booth supported by Langton to adjourn at 7:32 p.m.  

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted
Jim Vaslo, Ash Township Manager
